SARATOGA COUNTY FIRE ADVISORY BOARD

Meeting Minutes
January 25, 2016
7:00 pm

Attendance:


William Crawford 



T/O Ballston


Aaron Dyer 




T/O Charlton


Ken Graves 


 

T/O Clifton Park


Derek Briner (A)




T/O Corinth


Alex Rockwell (E)



T/O Edinburg


Kevin Barkley (A)



T/O Galway


Stephanie Burwell 



T/O Greenfield


Eddie Joe Moulton (A)



T/O Hadley


Art Hunsinger




T/O Halfmoon


Joe Plewinski 




T/O Malta


Jeff Alonzo (E)




C/O Mechanicville


Joe Spofford 




T/O Milton


Don Ranck 




T/O Moreau


Thomas Wood
 



T/O Northumberland


Rusty Seastrum 




T/O Providence

Peter Shaw 




C/O Saratoga Springs

Rick Drew 




T/O Saratoga

Tom Rinaldi 




T/O Stillwater

Gary Rogers 




T/O Waterford

Robert Brown




T/O Wilton


Ed Tremblay (E)




Emergency Services


Carl Zeilman (E)




Emergency Services

Desk Sgt. Steve Gordon (E)


Sheriff’s Office

John Cooper OES



Guest

Shawn Brimhall OFPC



Guest
Chairman Hunsinger called the meeting to order. 
The pledge was said and a moment of silence was observed for fallen brethren.
Elections for 2016 Chairman and Vice Chairman took place.

Nominations were opened for Chairman.  Gary nominated Art Hunsinger for Chairman, seconded by Rick. No other nominations were made. Bill made a motion to close the nominations seconded by Don. A vote took place and it was unanimous, Art Hunsinger will serve as FAB Chairman.

Nominations were opened for Vice Chairman.  Bill nominated Pete Shaw for Vice Chairman, seconded by Rick. No other nominations were made.  Joe made a motion to close the nominations seconded by Bill.  A vote took place and it was unanimous, Pete Shaw will serve as FAB Vice Chairman.
Joe made a motion to accept the December minutes, seconded by Aaron, unanimous, approved as written. 

Guests were welcomed.

Director’s Information– no new information to report
Fire Coordinator’s information – no new information to report
Sheriff’s Department Information– no new information to report 
Chairman – Concerns regarding who can participate in the Mutual Aid Plan update have been expressed. This will be addressed next month when the full FAB is present.  Until then, everyone should know that the Mutual Aid Plan is not fully written by the FAB, the majority is State mandated.  Once all revisions are made and the County approves the policy, it will be sent out to the Fire Districts and Chief’s for their signatures if their department chooses to participate in the plan. If anyone has concerns regarding the fire service, FAB meetings are open and guests are welcome or they can contact their Supervisor and their FAB representative to be brought before the FAB to be addressed.
Vice Chairman – no new information to report
Hazmat Committee – no new information to report
Mutual Aid – no additional information other than the plan update is still underway
Personnel Committee – no new information to report
Fire Training Center – no new information to report
Radio Committee – Template changes are being made to add 9 additional TAC channels which will include a channel required by DSHES and a TAC channel for Albany County.  Hopefully by the end of February, beginning of March, Pittsfield will be starting the reprogramming of all Fire, EMS and Police mobile and portable templates.  Once the re-programming is complete, we will be conducting re-training with all 38 departments. 
Malta requested two identifier changes; downgrade ER-382 to E-382 and change EL-381 to ER-381 in anticipation of a new vehicle. Rick made a motion to approve the changes, seconded by Stephanie, unanimous.
W. Crescent requested a change from R-694 to ER-694 and to remove ER-695 to be held for a later date.  Tom made a motion to accept the changes, seconded by Joe, unanimous.
Area radio dead spots are still being addressed. We are working with Albany and Rensselaer Counties to share equipment on towers in hopes to alleviate this issue, more to come.
Legislative Committee – As of today, there have been 2000 petitions presented to the State regarding fire sprinklers in townhouses.
The revised 10 year smoke detector bill passed the Senate again today and will be go to the Assembly for a vote. We anticipate that as of April 1st, 2019, only 10 year smoke detectors will be sold in New York State.
There are several 2016 issues of united concern – 
· Expanded presumptive cancer coverage for volunteer firefighters
· Elimination of the use of cancer causing agents as fire retardants in upholstered furniture
· EMS fair play ambulance cost recovery for fire departments
· Amend the penal code to add endangering the welfare of fire and emergency personnel where the building code has been circumvented by making illegal conversions

· Amend the retirement and social security law to increase the current $30,000 annual cap on retirement earnings for retired fire fighters working as fire service instructors

· VFBL & VAWBL reform raising the maximum to $800 weekly.
All of this information and much more is included in the weekly capital bulletin.
Budget Committee- no new information to report 
Recruitment and Retention – no new information to report
Old Business – The new CAD system is still moving forward. Don’t forget that it can take up to 18 months before the project is complete.

New Business –It was mentioned that a recent County sewer bill received was extremely high and departments may want to review theirs and dispute if necessary. 
Good and welfare – The water emergency that recently took place in the southern part of the County went well and the system set in place worked as planned.

Stand by requests should be e-mailed to Ed (etremblay@saratogacountyny.gov) with 24 hours’ notice, except in case of an emergency. 

Emergencies can be e-mailed to 911center@saratogacountyny.gov 

The next meeting will be February 29th, 7:00 in the EOC within the Emergency Services Office.
Tom made a motion to close the meeting, seconded by Bill, unanimous.

